
 

Greetings in the name of Christ,                  

   Well, the school is back up and running after their “Summer” break for 
planting season.  From reports we have heard, the students used their time 
well back in their home congregations preaching, teaching, and sharing the 
good news in their villages. 

It didn’t stop there either. Once they returned, they studied with one 
of the security guards at the school and baptized him.  He introduced them 
to his wife and asked them to share the gospel with her as well, and it wasn’t 
long before she gave her life to Christ and they baptized her.  

All of that is part of an effort to start a new congregation on the 
school grounds.  Every Sunday, students get a chance to lead, preach or 

teach during worship.  The families of the staff have a welcoming 
congregation for them to worship in and the students have an easier job 
sharing the gospel to the people around the school as they don’t have 
to walk several miles to get to another congregation now. 

Our lead teacher, Wellos was asked to be part of an event held 
by Sunset School of Preaching in Kenya where they are helping satellite 
schools connect and be more effective in training.  This will be the first 
trip for Wellos out of Malawi/Mozambique.  

Both teachers are working hard on their Master’s program       
and using their new knowledge to share with the students at MIBI and 
make the school even better as we will soon be able to be a full-fledged 
college, offering a Bachelor’s degree from Malawi, not just one 
overseen in America. 

Our other teacher, Phuka, is going back to school to get an 
education degree as well as finishing his Masters in Bible, as well as 
teaching daily at MIBI.  Phew! 

Please keep all of these families in your prayers as Malawi is beginning to 
experience a food shortage again after less than great harvest.  Most Malawians 
make very little money and live off what they grow as they cannot afford to buy 
food.  When the harvest is bad, it could mean some really hard times for them. 

 
If you would like to help with schooling 
of the teachers or the students, please 
help support MIBI financially.  If you 
can’t, we also covet your prayers to be a 
successful training ground for new 
preachers in this impoverished country. 

Find out more about us at 
www.mibisunset.org 

 
In Him,  

 

 Jim Dillinger for the MIBI board 
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